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Sponsor Statement HB 77 (29-LS0072\N - "An Act relating to training regarding disabilities for police 

officers, probation officers, parole officers, correctional officers, and village public safety officers; relating to 

guidelines for drivers when encountering or being stopped by a peace officer; relating to driver's license 

examinations; and relating to a voluntary disability designation on a state identification card and a driver's 

license." 
 

When people with non-apparent disabilities interact with peace officers and corrections officers, elements of their 

disabilities often brush against officers’ protocols and may result in serious misunderstanding or even tragedy.  The 

goal of HB77 is to improve communications between law enforcement and corrections professionals who interact 

with people who have non-apparent disabilities, whether these disabled individuals encounter the “systems” as 

victims, witnesses, or alleged perpetrators. 
 

The first part of HB 77 focuses on training regarding interactions with people with non-apparent disabilities.  The 

bill requires the implementation of a non-apparent disability awareness training component for Alaska peace 

officers, corrections officers and parole/probation officers.  The Alaska Police Standards Council, has established a 

basic course at the academy level.  The training instructs officers how to engage in appropriate interactions with 

individuals who experience a non-apparent disability.  The course instructs officers and the guidelines will stress 

understanding of the different manner in which people with non-apparent disabilities process sensory stimuli and 

language.  

  

The bill also requires that the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) add a section to the Passenger Vehicle Driver 

Handbook that instructs drivers as to their responsibilities when interacting with a peace officer. Basic instruction 

will be added to the driver’s manual and one or more questions will be added to the written driver’s license test.  

Awareness training for both police officers and the public will aid in increasing the safety of most encounters. 

 

Another component of HB 77 is to implement a statewide voluntary identification system where a discrete marker 

will be placed on an Alaska Driver’s license or an Alaska ID card.  The marker would indicate that the individual 

has a disability that may not be apparent.  The police or corrections officer, having taken the disability awareness 

training, will be able to understand and more appropriately interact with the individual. 

 

If a person’s disability is not recognized during an encounter, it may affect the outcome of that encounter.  This bill 

would push to improve communication between peace officers, corrections officers and parole/probation officers 

when interacting with people who have non-apparent disabilities.  The hope of this bill is to reduce the potential for 

tragic encounters in our state. 
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